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The Memorial Reception Team is composed of volunteers who help 
UUAA family members and guests celebrate the life of a deceased 
loved one. We hosted four such events this year. 
 
Before a memorial service and reception, a team coordinator helps the 
family plan the reception. A coordinator organizes reception team 
volunteers and memorial reception duties.  
 

On the day of the reception, team members prepare and decorate the 
Social Hall, help family members set up personal items, welcome 
guests, and arrange and serve refreshments. After the reception, the 
team packs up leftovers and personal items for the family and cleans 
the Social Hall and kitchen. 
 

 
Reception Team members are Pat Appleberry, Sara Matthews, J J Lee, 
Ilene Beninson, Bobbi Coluni, Julie Dybdahl, Alison Paine, Mary Palnau, 
Tricia Smith, Elinore Sommerfeld, Erik Stahlhandske, Michele Zmich, 
Sharon St. Mary, Becky Swank, and Julie Tanguay. 
  
Liz Hartley, Judi Lintott, Richard Lintott, and Betsy Price are team 
coordinators.  
 


